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Inter-Service Club Council of the City of Fairfax

iscc-fairfaxva.org
Volume 44, Number 5
                6 March, 2019


Next Meeting:
Wednesday, 6 March, 2019
12:00 PM

Red Lobster


ISCC Minutes 6 February 2019
President Larson called the meeting to order at 12:03 PM. 18 individuals representing 19 organizations were present.  President Larson gave the invocation and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  Mayor David Meyers and new City Manager Bob Stalzer were guests.
OFFICER REPORTS

Minutes of the January 2 meeting were approved as read.
Vice President Al Leightley deferred to New Business.
Treasurer Lauther reported a balance of $935.13 as of 31 January.
Immediate Past President Conklin had nothing to report.
President Larson deferred to Business

OLD BUSINESS

Manassas ISCC – President Larson and Immediate Past President Conklin attended.  President Larson installed the new officers.
Roster update – some changes.  Any additional updates need to be sent to Kathy Hoffman as soon as possible.

NEW BUSINESS

Nominating  Committee Process Update – AL Leightley, Pete Conklin and Kathy Hoffman will work on any needed changes.

2019 Volunteer of the Year Launch – Event will be 7 August at the Sherwood Center.  The due date for nominations has been moved up to May.  Club representatives need to ensure their organizations are aware of, and able to comply with the earlier deadline.  Will Katie be able/willing to do the programs again? Other possibilities ?
New Member Development – Zonta provided information developed by their international organization on the subject.
Lions received an inquiry from Elder Safe about sharing information on elder abuse.                                                                              Will share will all member organizations.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:06 PM

City of Fairfax
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Parks and Recreation




City of Fairfax Fishing Derby

Saturday, April 6, 9:30am, 10:15am, & 11am

Ashby Pond Conservatory, 9817 Ashby Road

Ashby Pond will be well stocked with hundreds of trout. Please bring a fishing rod, bucket, plastic bag and ice. A limited quantity of fishing rods will be available on site to borrow. Bait will be supplied. Volunteers will provide instruction, pond education and fish cleaning demonstrations.
Egg-Extreme Night Egg Hunt
Thursday, April 18, 8pm – hunt begins at dark

Historic Blenheim and the Civil War Interpretive Center, 3610 Old Lee Highway

Fee: $5 per child (pre-registration required)

This event is perfect for those at the age who are just not ready to give up the hunt yet! Come collect eggs with your flashlight, snap a selfie with the Easter Bunny, and test your hopping skills in the obstacle course and more!

Volunteers Needed for Special Events

The City of Fairfax is looking for volunteers that would be interested in working a variety of special events in the city to include the Beer in the Burbs, 4th of July Parade, Fall Festival, Holiday Craft Show and Festival of Lights and Carols.  A small time commitment (2 or more hours) is requested to help with administration duties prior to an event and working the actual event (activity leader, balloon handler, etc.) There are many fun jobs to be had.  Please contact Serrita Farnsworth at 703-385-1710 or serrita.farnsworth@fairfaxva.gov for more information.

Mitzi Taylor mitzi.taylor@fairfaxva.gov; Serrita Farnsworth serrita.farnsworth@fairfaxva.gov
 Chocolate Lovers Festival Committee (CLFC).. Chocolate Lovers Festival Committee (CLFC)
Beverly Myers: bmyers@wcsr.com
Independence Day Celebration Committee (IDCC).  Independence Day Celebration Committee (IDCC 
Beverly Myers: bmyers@wcsr.com
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Central Fairfax

Chamber of Commerce

Small Business Focus. Big Business Results.




Chamber is growing! Since January 1, we have added 18 new members and another 11 have renewed their membership!

We have announced new membership benefits...

Chamber members will receive a 50% discount on Lunch & Learns and many workshops offered by the Mason Enterprise Center.

Later this year, the Chamber will be offering an Association Health Insurance Plan to our members through Kaiser Permanente. The laws changed last summer and we are thrilled to be able to offer this program. It was recommended to us by Eileen Curtis, retired CEO of the Dulles Chamber. More information is coming. 

Upcoming Events

We are a sponsor of Supervisor Herrity's Teen Job Fair AND are leading Resume-Writing Workshops for the teens on Saturday, March 9 from 1pm-3pm at Woodson HS.

We are a sponsor of the 2nd Annual Women Business-Owners Luncheon on Wednesday, March 13 at noon at the Sherwood Center.

The next Young Professionals Networking event will take place on Thursday, May 9 at Ruth's Chris at Fairfax Corner from 5:30pm - 7:30pm.

Jennifer Rose:  Jennifer@cfcc.org
[image: image13.png]March 1416, 2010




Civitan Club of Fairfax 

The speaker at the 7 March meeting of the Civitan Club of Fairfax is Amir Williams.  He is the co-founder and CEO of “Out and About,” an organization for young adults with developmental disabilities that provides fun and meaningful social events for them to enjoy.  

On 9 March, the Club hosts, at the ServiceSource facility in Oakton, a karaoke party for disabled folk.  Then on Saturday evening 30 March the Club hosts a party at the Lake Anne Fellowship House in Reston, a very large apartment house for very low income seniors.   A highlight of the party will be a concert by the Annandale Jazz Ambassadors, an excellent group of young musicians who are part of the Virginia Music Adventures organization.  

David Hartmann: chartmann@cox.net
Downtown Fairfax Coalition
Jim Wyckoff, Jr.:  jcwyckoffjr@aol.com
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FAIRFAX FERNS 


GARDEN CLUB

March Program             

Do Good with “Proper Pruning” 
Speaker:  Peter Deahl, ISA Certified Arborist
Hostess:  Arlene Da Cruz & Mary Villa McLaughlin 
Date:  Monday, March 11
Time:  6:30 –7:00 pm – Coffee & Conversation 
 7:00 – 8:00 pm --Program
 
Location:  3512 Old Post Road, Fairfax
SELECTED UPCOMING STATE AND DISTRICT and other EVENTS 
March 7 (Thursday) – Bus Trip to Phillie Flower Show
March 15th (Friday) – District III meeting 10 pm
March 19 (Tuesday) – Spring NCAGC State Meeting
March 25 (Mon-Tues) – Landscape Design School 
April 4-5 – District II Flower Show at American Horticultural Society
April 12th weekend – Daffodil Society Show, Alexandria
April 23 – Biannual installation
Kathy Hoffman: Kathryn.j.hoffman@gmail.com
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Fairfax VA Harley

 Owners Group

Summer is always 
  We are eagerly anticipating the “official” opening ride, an annual favorite, the No Blarney Ride on March 16th. We are eagerly looking forward to a busy 2019 riding season and the activities promoting the enjoyment of motorcycling, safe riding and community involvement. 

On Saturday, February 16th the Chapter sponsored our annual Have-A-Heart Blood Drive at INOVA-Woodburn.  These gifts are precious and critical to those requiring surgery, accident victims and newborns.  Sixteen blood donations were received. Chapter 50/50 proceeds went to INOVA Blood Center as well.

Our first major charity event of 2019 for the Chapter is the “Ride for Life” which is a national fundraising event organized by Harley Davidson Dealers and the Harley Owners Group in support of Muscular Dystrophy Association (MDA).  This event starts at the grassroots with thousands of Harley riders taking an active part.  During the months of March and April, Fairfax Chapter members will be contacting friends, co workers, family and neighbors to invite them to join us in the fight to conquer MD. 

The Chapter will be supporting Patriot H-D on April 6th to clean up their Adopted Spot of Fairfax Blvd. from Patriot H-D, West to the Fire Station and also in front of City Hall on Armstrong Street.  We are joining many other groups and citizens of Fairfax City to spruce up the community we all take pride in.

Work is well underway on our 21st  annual “Ride of the Patriots” event on Sunday, May 26th. We believe it is important to honor and remember all those in uniform who have given their lives or are missing in action while protecting our liberty.  This event includes a Community Parade and Opening Ceremonies that attracts local leaders, neighbors and veterans. Each year we are overwhelmed by the large numbers of residents who come to share in what has become a terrific Community event.  Everyone is invited to honor those who serve so unselfishly.  Stay tuned for more details.

The Fairfax Harley Owners Group is a diverse and energetic force of over 700 members.  The Chapter publishes a monthly newsletter and maintains its own web page, www.fairfaxhog.com
Larry Larson: larry.d.larson@verizon.net   
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Fairfax City


Regional Library

City of FairfaxLibrary

10360 North Street

Fairfax, VA 22030

703-293-6227 | TTY: 711

Sun.: 1 p.m. - 5 p.m.

Mon. - Thurs.: 10 a.m. - 9 p.m.

Fri.: 10 a.m. - 6 p.m.

Sat.: 10 a.m. – 5 p.m.

The City of Fairfax Regional Library offers a wide range of events for all ages, including children’s programs, ESL Conversation groups and tutoring, technology help, book discussions, genealogy and local history programs, and much more.  

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/library/events/
We are looking forward to the Spring Book Sale.

Children's books March 30th and 31st

Main book sale April 5th thru 7th.

We sort books every Tuesday at 10:00 a.m.

Everyone is welcome to join us.

.Katie Clary:  kvclary@mindspring.com
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Friends of

 Fairfax Station
	Saturday, March 2
Monty’s Trains with LEGO® (12:00-5:00 p.m.) 

Sunday, March 3
Monty’s Trains (12:00-4:00 p.m.) 

Sunday, March 10
Game Sunday (1:00-4:00 p.m.) The Fairfax Station Railroad Museum will host a Game Day on Sunday, March 10, 2019 from 1-4 p.m.  There will be games for all ages and prizes as well.  For the little ones there will be a Thomas the Tank Engine game.  Older children will have a sticker scavenger hunt bingo game and there will even be a game for the grownups.  The Museum is located at 11200 Fairfax Station Road in Fairfax Station, VA.  Admission:  Museum members and children 4 and under, free; ages 5-15, $2; ages 16 and older, $4. 

Sunday, March 17
NTRAK Model Train Display (1:00-4:00 p.m.) 

Saturday, March 23
Annual Meeting and Fairfax Station Forum

Business meeting (11:00-11:30 a.m.)
Guest Speaker (11:30-12:15 p.m.)



	

	

	


Sunday, March 24
Spring Make ‘n Take (1:00-4:00 p.m.) Make tissue paper flowers to welcome Spring on Sunday, March 24, 2019 from 1-4 p.m. at the Fairfax Station Railroad Museum.  The Museum is located at 11200 Fairfax Station Road in Fairfax Station, VA.  Admission:  Museum members and ages 4 and under, free; ages 5-15, $2; ages 16 and older $4.  Craft supplies included with admission. 
Sunday, March 31
Reading Circle and Activities (1:00-4:00 p.m.)
Learn about the "Tender Cars" a type of railroad car on trains on Sunday, March 31, 2019 from 1-4 p.m. at the Fairfax Station Railroad Museum.  Story boards and a craft will begin the series of activities to learn about the different types of cars on trains.  The Museum is located at 11200 Fairfax Station Road in Fairfax Station, VA.  Admission:  Museum members and ages 4 and under, free; ages 5-15, $2; ages 16 and older, $4.  Craft supplies included with admission.  www.fairfax-station.org, www.facebook.com/FFXSRR, 703-425-9225.
Pete Conklin:  conklinps@aol.com
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Hildie Carney: hilcarn31@aol.com
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Kiwanis Club 

of Fairfax
We will be packing for Meals for young Minds

 Will help the Library with the book sale.

Mariann Gabor: mgabor2010@hotmail.com
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Knights of Columbus

Father Diamond Council 6292
The Council holds business meetings are on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday’s of the month at 8 PM in Providence Hall.   Web site: WWW.6292.kofc.com
Match 2019 Activities:

· Mar 2 – Quarterly State Meeting

· Mar 10 - Family Breakfast after 7:30 and 9 AM Masses

· Mar 14 - Bingo at Fairfax Nursing Home

· Mar 15 – April 12 Lenten Soup Suppers

· Mar 16 – St Patrick’s Day Party

· Mar 28 to Mar 31 – Collect for KOVAR

Albert Leightley:  Leightley8@verizon.net
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Little League Team Thanks Fairfax Lions
Each year, the Fairfax Lions Club supports several youth programs.  One such youth activity is the “Fairfax Nationals” little league team.  In February, 2019, the Lions were proud to accept a plaque acknowledging support for the 2018 season.
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Vision Screening
On Saturday, February 2, a team of Fairfax Lions joined the local Kiwanis Club on the 3rd floor of Fairfax City Firehouse #3.  The event was the Fairfax Chocolate Lover’s Festival.  The Lions screened the vision of 133 persons using the SPOT screening system our Club  owns.
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The screening process identified 35 persons (a relatively high 26% of total screened) who were referred for a complete eye exam by a professional.  Among this group, several were young children.  A number of families were screened and all were happy to learn about their vision.  One young family was glad to discover that both children needed vision correction, but we could sense their concern about the cost of obtaining professional vision care.  Lions are able to discuss with them advice on how to obtain a no-cost eye exam and eyeglasses, provided by Lions Clubs for qualified persons.
Peace Poster Contest Winner
Fairfax Lions Club selected as its winning peace poster that of Miss Saranya Gadwala, age 13, of Rocky Run Intermediate School. Her poster competed at the Lions District level and went on to the VA state competition.  The Lions International Peace Poster Contest has made a global impact on adults and children alike.  It gives kids 11-13 years old, a creative way to express their visions of peace.  Approximately 600,000 children from 75 countries participate in the contest each year. The theme this year was “Kindness Matters.”
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Miss Saranya Gadwala holds Lions certificate, surrounded by her family
Citrus Fruit Sale, March 14-16, 2019 (Coupon included)
Our last citrus sale of the season is here!  These sales are OUR MOST IMPORTANT charity fund raiser – every penny of proceeds goes directly to charity programs….and the charity programs depend on these sales.  We have Valencia Oranges and Ruby Red Grapefruit – fresh from the Florida groves!  Come early March 14-16 for best selection.   Also buy Virginia peanuts, Vermont maple syrup, and discounted carwash tickets for [image: image21.png]eneral Federation o Women’s Clubs ()



Embassy Car Wash.
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Art Jones: art04jones@gmail.com
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We just wrapped up our 1st annual Four-Way Test Essay Contest for students at Lanier Middle School. In addition, we have a speech contest at Fairfax HS. Last year, our winner went on to win the District contest!

Next month, we will hold our Service Above Self project, where Rotarians will provide simple repairs and yardwork to an elderly home-owner who needs a little help. We typically work with the City to identify the homeowner 

We are preparing for our 33rd Annual Golf Tournament at the Country Club of Fairfax on Monday, May 13. We are seeking sponsors and players and are VERY excited to announce we have a website for the tournament! Visit www.fairfaxrotarygolf.org for more information. 

Jennifer Rose:  Jennifer@cfcc.org
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Salvation Army 
The Salvation Army Auxiliary is busy planning for their chief fund raiser of the year.  The 39th Annual Fashion Show and Luncheon will be held at the Waterford of Fair Oaks on April 12, 2019 with doors opening at 10: 30 and lunch at 11:30.  Among the day's activities, in addition to lunch and fashions by Lord and Taylor, there will be a Silent Auction, Granny's Attic sales of bric a brac and jewelry, a decorative hat contest, door prizes and entertainment by Jason Paul Curtis, a local jazz singer.  The Auxiliary is accepting donations for the silent auction, new and with a value of at least $25.00, as well as items for the jewelry corner.

Contact Connie Lauther at 703-909-8423 for more information, as well as tickets.

Connie Lauther: lauthers2relo4u@cox.net
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Maureen Andretta: Maureen.andretta@servicesource.org
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UPCOMING EVENTS AND COMMUNITY CAMPAIGNS 
Nickels for Non-Profits at Whole Foods
Now - March 31, 2019
Join Shelter House for the first 3 months in 2019 for the Nickels for Non-Profits program in partnership with all Northern Virginia Whole Foods stores! Every time a customer reuses a shopping bag at Whole Foods Market, the store will donate a nickel to Shelter House! The goal of the program is to reduce the use of new bags, while increasing funding and visibility for a local non-profit. 

George Mason University's Greek Week Fundraiser
Now - April 6, 2019
Support Shelter House and join George Mason University's (GMU) Fraternity and Sorority Life as they prepare for their annual Greek Week! Councils and chapters will come together and raise funds for Shelter House and have a little bit of fun and competition in the process! To help GMU reach their goal of raising $12,000 for Shelter House, please click here! 

Changing Lives Informational Seminar
March 14, 2019
We invite you to join us for one of our informational sessions! Held on the Thursday, February 14 at our Katherine Hanley Family Shelter from 4:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m., the one-hour informational session will provide you an opportunity to learn more about Shelter House and ways you can get involved! Register now to secure your seat!

Rise Run Shine Running Festival 
March 30, 2019 
Rise, Run and Shine Running Festival is not a single race, but an all-day running celebration, promoting healthy living and solidarity. The event starts at 8AM and lasts until 2PM and gives people a chance to participate at one or more events. The Festival offers two 5K races, 6-hour and 3-hour run, and Kids Fun Run for the youngest. All proceeds from the Rise Run Shine Running Festival benefit Shelter House. To learn more, click here.  

Sexual Assault Awareness Month 
April 1 - April 30, 2019
Sexual Assault Awareness Month (SAAM) is an annual campaign, observed in the month of April and represented by the color teal, to raise public awareness about sexual violence and educate the nation on how to prevent these acts. Every 98 seconds, an American is sexually assaulted, and every 8 minutes, that victim is a child. Meanwhile, only 6 out of 1,000 perpetrators will end up in prison. Will you join us in raising awareness? 

Fair Housing Month 
April 1 - April 30, 2019
In April, the nation celebrates the anniversary of the Fair Housing Act and recommit to that goal which inspired us in the aftermath of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr.'s assassination in 1968: to eliminate housing discrimination and create equal opportunity in every community. Fundamentally, fair housing means that every person can live free. 

6th Annual Changing Lives Benefit Breakfast
April 11, 2019
This premier event will be a great opportunity to learn more about Shelter House and the critical services we provide to families experiencing homelessness and domestic violence in our community. We are expecting this year's event to bring over 300 supporters together comprised of elected officials, businesses and individuals who share Shelter House's vision of a community free of homelessness and domestic violence. By registering today, your attendance will bring us one step closer to making our vision become a reality! 
Joe Meyer:  joe.meyer@shelterhouse.org
[image: image10.png]= ><3
Ishepherd? scenter

OF FAIRFAX-BURIKE




Shepherd Center Fairfax Burke (SCFB) 
. 

Shepherd Center Fairfax Burke (SCFB)  SCFB is dedicated to helping older adults continue to live independently, and to providing enrichment and social networking opportunities that keep life exciting and rewarding. For SCFB significant future and below activities see our web site www.scfbva.org. 
Shepherd Center provide 192 Rides in February to seniors who no longer drive for medical appointments and shopping. 

For SCFB significant future activities and for more information on the below activities see our web site www.scfbva.org:

 Lunch N’ Life
Are You 50 or Better?  Please join us for the next Lunch N’ Life sponsored by the Shepherd’s Center of Fairfax-Burke on Thursday, March 21st, (12:00-2:00 p.m.) at  Lord of Life Lutheran Church, 5114 Twinbrook Rd, Fairfax. The program will feature the trio, The Andrew Sisters – Vocal Group of the Silver Tones Swing Band presenting tunes from the 1940’s.  For reservations, call Bea Stephenson at 703-273-5730 by March 15th.  The cost is $10.00; checks payable to SCFB.  If transportation is needed, call the SCFB office (703) 323-4788.  See www.scfbva.org for more information. ]

SHEPHERD CENTER OF FARIFAX-BURKE (SCFB) LAUNCHES NEW PROGRAM -

A Handy Helper program is offered for SCFB clients who need assistance in their residence.  The services offered include minor yard work, limited house cleaning, and minor home repairs.  If you need help in changing light bulbs, hanging curtains/pictures, changing batteries, trimming bushes, planting flowers, cleaning windows, etc. contact Barry Wickersham, acwbrw@verizon.net. If you are interested in volunteering to help in this program or have questions about the program contact Barry Wickersham, 703-203-8929. 

Transportation Program
If you no longer drive and need transportation to a medical appointment (Mon – Fri) or an accompanied shopping drive (offered Tues p.m. and Fri a.m.), contact the SCFB transportation phone number 703-323-4788 at least five days in advance to make arrangements for your driver.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED for SCFB TRANSPORTATION PROGRAMS!
Shepherd's Center of Fairfax-Burke serves those 50+ who no longer drive through its transportation support programs. Volunteer Drivers are needed for trips to medical appointments (Monday - Friday) and companion shopping (Tuesday, Friday) within the Fairfax-Burke area and to medical appointments (Monday- Friday) in the South County area. Office volunteers are also needed to schedule rides. Bilingual volunteers (English and Spanish) are especially needed as drivers and office volunteers.   If you can volunteer your time, please email Shavaun Wall at recruiter@scfbva.org or call the office at 703 323-4788.
Dementia Caregiver Support Group
Shepherd’s Center of Fairfax-Burke sponsors a monthly meeting on the 2nd Tuesday of each month (Noon – 1:30 PM) for caregivers to learn and to share with others experiencing similar challenges. Before attending, contact the facilitator, Eileen Thompson at 703-451- 8626 or Eileen.thompson1@gmail.com.

Albert Leightley:  Leightley8@verizon.net
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Soroptimist International of Fairfax County 
Members will attend the INOVA new cancer center open house as donors.  Planning our awards dinner in April, and gearing up for Celebrate Fairfax Beer Tent in early June.
Cathy Kelleher:  dandckelleher@cox.net​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​
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     Woman’s Club of Fairfax 
Members of our club volunteered at the Hypothermia Shelter Night held at the Fairfax Methodist Church on February 24.  Club members provided a complete meal of lasagna, salad and fruit, and desserts and drinks.  They set up the meal and cleaned up afterwards.  Many of the attendees are also served by the Lamb Center, which our club supports with monthly donations of various supplies.

Our February meeting was a strictly social one, with a potluck dinner and an in-house auction of gag gifts to raise money for our scholarship.  We raised $650 which goes towards the scholarship.

Announcements about applying for our scholarship have been sent to Woodson High, Fairfax High, and Robinson Secondary Schools.  Applicants must be female seniors who will be attending Virginia colleges.  Deadline for applications is May 1.

Our Fashion Show Committee members are hard at work organizing the Club's annual fashion show with profits going towards our scholarship.  This year's event is Saturday, April 27 at 11:30 a.m., at the Fairfax American Legion.

Chico's will be providing the clothes for the show.  I will be happy to provide further information to anyone who is interested in purchasing a ticket.

Suzanne Grimsley: suzanne.grimsley@yahoo.com
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The next business meeting is April 6, 2019 at 10:00 am. Location is Calvary Hill Baptist Church 9301 Little River Turnpike, Fairfax.

Supplies were delivered to the Fairfax Domestic Violence Action Center pantry.  The Food Pantry provides assistance to the victims of domestic violence.  If the victims cannot be immediately housed in a shelter, they can be placed in a hotel or motel for a few nights.  Where the shelters provide food to the victims, the hotels and motels do not. The Food Pantry has canned, other food items that can be used by individuals and their families who are not in shelters, bridging the gap so that they have ample food and other basic supplies until they can be placed in a shelter.  Our service committee works with DVAC officials to ensure that the pantry is fully stocked.

Zonta will be celebrating Zonta Rose Day and International Women's Day March 8. In honor of International Women's Day each year on 8 March, the Zonta International Foundation celebrates Rose Day. Donations are made in honor of and appreciation for inspiring women.

For more information contact Gale Allen zonta_allen@cox.net
Gail Allen: gallen40@cox.net
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